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First Meeting of the Executive Committee
Annual History Symposium

Saturday, October 7, 1972

The meeting was held at Cariboo Ccllege at 2:30 p.m.

Present: Charles Humphries - U.B.C. Al Hiebert - Okanagan
Craig Andrews ~ Selkirk Beatrice Pilon - V.C.C.
Bill Sloan - Selkirk Margaret Andrews- Capilano
Helen Brown ~ Malaspina College Morag MecLachlan ~ V.C.C.
Jim Cooling -~ Malaspina College Jim Wright - S.F.U.
Alan Artibise ~ Cariboo Jim Hendrickson - U. Vic.
Kenneth Vernon ~ Camosun Paul Williamson - Capilano
Jacqueline Gresko — Douglas

‘1 Moved by Jackie Gresko and seconded by Jim Hendrickson:

"That because of the great success of the Cariboo College History
Symposium, meetings of a similar kind be held on a regular basis in
the future."

Carried

(2) Time and place of the next symposium. The following points were agreed -upon:

(a) That the next History Symposium be held in the spring of 1974,
(b) That the spring 1974 symposium be held at Malaspina College.

Moved by Jim Wright and seconded by Al Artibise:

"That Jim Cooling, Helen Brown and Al Artibise be appointed to the
Planning Committee for the 1974 History Symposium."

Carried
(3) Funding reproduction of historical nmaterials.

Charles Humphries said that despite the letter from Mr. Wallace of some
months past, which outlined the new financing arrangements at the Archives
in Victoria, little seems to have changed. Barrie Briil (V.C.C.) still has

not received his order of June, 1970.

Jackie Gresko mentioned that she too had had problems getting xeroxed
materials. Ms. Gresko suggested that individuals write letters to the new
government to make known the unsatisfactory conditions.

Charles Humphries brought up the matter of hours of opening at the Archives,
There was unanimous and enthusiastic support for the idea of making the
collection available in the evenings and on weekends. Charles will see

Dr. McTaggert—Cowan about this.

Moved by Bill Sloan and secoﬁded by Al Artibise:

"That the topic of the History Symposium be "Interdisciplirery Approaches
to the Study of History!

Carried



4)

\

(6)

(7)

(8

(10)

jg

Reports on college-faculty, university~faculty exchange.

Al Artibise, Jackie Gresko and Craig Andrews spoke of the need for this
kind of activity. All agreed to canvass their respective departments.

College history courses; university accreditation:

Charles Humphries pointed out that U.B.C. course outlines are available
from the Head of the History Department.

He also reminded those present of the importance of keeping course out-
- lines up-to-date not only in the matter of description but also as to
numbering.

Time and place of History articulation meeting.

The next articulation meeting will be on March 9, 1973 at Douglas College.
The fall 1974 articulation meeting will be held at either New Caledonia
or N.D.U.

"B.C. Perspectives'
Al Artibise made an appeal for papers.

Agenda for next meeting:

Margaret Andrews suggested that for the next articulation meeting history
enrollment figures be brought for discussion. These figures would include,
if possible, enrollments over the past several years and also enrollments

. in other departments and the institution at large. (Did I get that right,
Margaret?)

Jim Wright moved and Jim Hendrickson seconded that a warm note of thanks go to
Cariboo College for hosting the Symposium and doing such an excellent job of

planning and execution.

Adjournment at 4:15 p.m. Carried
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